Rotonda West Association, Inc.

Community Relations Committee

Minutes Wednesday May 9, 2018

PRESENT: Andy Van Scyoc (Chair), Russ Kulp (Liaison), Earl Haas, Linda Bondeson, Sue Superak, Wayne Mengel, Barry Kean, Sue Killion, Don Mahon, & George Burger

ABSENT: David Pulaski, Donna Stogsdill and Christine Lee

OTHER MEMBERS: John & Barbara Peczko, Ginni Mahon, Bob Bondeson, Stephen Froggatt & Hank Killion

MANAGEMENT: Scott Feldkamp

The meeting was called to order at 2:08 pm and roll call was taken. April minutes approved via email.

ANNIVERSARY EVENT

- The sub-committee reported that the event is scheduled for Sunday 7/22/18 from 11:00am to 3:00 pm
- The theme will be Tropical and the sub-committee will be very busy within the next several weeks in planning the event.

BASEBALL GAME

- Susan S reported on the game.
- Everyone had a great time. The weather was great, the Stone Crabs won and there was
 lots of conversation held at the game. It was a change from the past but all that were
 present liked the fact that you could have more of an exchange of conversation in this
 type of setting.

WEST WAYS

- Don handed out the May/June Schedule for West Ways
- Deadline for Copies/Pictures 6/22/18
- Final Proof 6/28/18
- Mail out 7/8/18
- Some of the stories will be Stone Crabs Game, Community Center 1st Anniversary, Election Follow-up, Presidents message, etc.
- Thanks to Wayne Mengel who has joined our staff as photographer and thanks to Sue Killion for her many years of good work.
- All meeting notices received have been posted.
- Visitors March 2018, US, Israel, Russia, UK, France, Ukriane, Canada, Poland, China, Romania, Netherlands, Germany.

OLD BUSINESS

- Linda asked if we could agree on a date for Open House as she is already getting inquiries regarding the date.
- The Committee agreed that we should have the Open House just once a year and decided that November would be the best time.
- Andy will bring the date of November 15, 2018 to the board for approval.
- Andy read a very nice thank you note from Earl to the Committee regarding the gift certificate to Farlow's.

NEW BUSINESS

- Sue Killion shared with the Committee an award for the Girl Scouts Garden at Broadmoor Park. She stated that we had received 1st place in the Southern Division of the National Garden Club. What an honor.
- Wayne Mengel asked if he could work with the WEB Master to develop a plan to make the Web site more user friendly especially in order to find the minutes.
- All agreed that Wayne should head up this task force.

The meeting adjourned at 2:45 and Sue Killion treated everyone to Peanut Butter Bars that were marvelous.

The next meeting will be held on June 6th at 2:00pm.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Bondeson